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Report to the Landcare Committee

From Andrew Annakin, Divisional Manager, Landcare

Divisional Manager's Report
1.
Purpose

To inform the Landcare Committee about activities and matters of interest within the Landcare Division since the last Landcare Committee meeting, 30 November 1998.  Departmental activity reports are also attached.

2.
Happy New Year

1999 is shaping up to be another busy and exciting year for Landcare.  The Christmas break already seems a long time ago!


It is also a big year for the Council as we move into the next full review of the Long-term Financial Strategy, Facing the Future.  As you will see from this Order Paper, we have already begun to think about how Landcare can assist that process.

3.
Back to Business

The Landcare Division's proposed Business Plans for the year 1999/2000 are now complete and awaiting the General Manager's review.  Other than the significant additional budget items for the approved flood damage repair work, these documents are pretty much "business and usual"; year-three of the current triennium of "hard numbers".  The Landcare Managers look forward to presenting the Divisional Business Plans at the 26 February Special Landcare Committee meeting.


The second quarter financial management review with the General Manager and Chief Financial Officer is the day after this Committee meeting.  That then feeds into the formal Sixth Month Review as reported to the Council, in detail, by the Chief Financial Officer.
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As part of the Council's FIS (Financial Information System) project, Paul Tryon will be seconded to the Corporate project team for six months, from 10 February.  This is a particular compliment to the contribution Paul can make to this crucial Council management project.  He will be sorely missed from Landcare, however, in the interim we have the able services of a Contract Accountant, Joanne Blakely.

4.
Lots of Hard Work

The later part of 1998 was a very busy time for all the Landcare staff.  The pressure points are variously covered elsewhere in this Order Paper, however, I want to comment on some aspects:


Flood Protection

(
The careful assessment and measured reporting of the flood damage from the October 1998 events and the recommendations for repair and enhancement, received strong support from Councillors.  Geoff Dick and Brendan Paul deserve particular recognition for this - along with their able staff, especially Steve Murphy, Jeff Evans and Graeme Campbell.


(
The last of the emergency repair work was finished just days before Christmas.  Garry Baker did a fine job on the Kapiti Coast.


(
A start has finally been made on the long-awaited Upper Rahui improvements, Otaki River.  Delays with the Landowner Agreements and the tricky project co-ordination exercise have sorely tested the patience of contractors and Flood Protection's Paula Williams.


(
Daya Atapattu's efforts to advance the Hutt River Floodplain Management Plan, received guarded endorsement (this is good!) from the Hutt River FMP Advisory Committee.


(
The flood repair exercise and the Hutt FMP project have created considerable pressures within the Flood Protection Group; for the rest of this year, through to June 2000.  For both undertakings, particular care has been taken to ensure achievable timeframes and the maximum realistic use of external resources.  A firm management and quality regime will be just as important.


Regional Parks

(
The Regional Parks network also suffered flood damage in October 1998, as summarised in Bruce Andrell's Manager's report, attached.  This required adjustments to the current maintenance programme and to the capex project for the Rimutaka Incline Recreation Area (previously reported).  The Hutt River Trail was particularly badly damaged, though some areas were reinstated as part of repairs to Flood Protection access tracks.


(
Bruce Andrell also put together the complex arrangements for providing Utility Services with a professional, seven day, Ranging service in the Wainuiomata Water Collection Area.  This required a lot of co-operation within his group to shuffle work rosters; but is now working well.
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(
Susan Edwards and Graham Laws have continued to lead the asset management project for Regional Parks and Natural Forestry.  A particular highlight for me has been the development of the Signature values.  While originally trialed on Belmont Regional Park, the Signature tool was first fully applied to the Landcare Division's contribution to the management exercise for the Plantation Forestry Exit Strategy.  This enabled our Division to make stronger recommendations for future land use than might otherwise have been expected from us.  Susan will be providing more insight into the Signature tool over the next few Committee meetings.


Natural Forestry

(
Geoff Cameron has organised the Wainuiomata/Orongorongo WCA possum control operation, reported separately as part of this Order Paper.  Co-ordinating an exercise like this across three Council Divisions is no mean feat!


(
Staff at the Council's refurbished Upper Hutt Office (they refuse to call it a depot anymore!) are thrilled with the renovations.  There is a new pride in this work place and Landcare staff have finally been able to design and fit-out purpose built workshops.

ANDREW ANNAKIN

Divisional Manager, Landcare

